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Our Mission - To create desirable rural experiences 

 
June 9, 2020 Council Meeting 

Highlights 

Due to COVID-19, the Council meeting was streamed live on YouTube.   
Council meetings and Public Works Meetings held during the pandemic  

will be streamed on ‘YouTube/ County of St. Paul No. 19 Council Meeting’    

Bylaws   Council enacted amendments to Bylaw 2020-09 pertaining to Lease Lot 28ER, Block 

2, Plan 8023220 for a three-year term permitting the change in the use of the environmental 

reserve.      

 

Council enacted amendments to Bylaw 2020-15 to license the road allowance between Section 

10 and Section 11-57-6-W4.   

Council enacted amendments to Bylaw 2020-11 and Bylaw 2020-13 within the Municipal 

Development Plan, and enacted amendments to Bylaw 2020-12 and Bylaw 2020-14 within the  

Land Use Bylaw.  These bylaws pertain to NW 8-58-9-W4 and NW 9-58-9-W4 on which the 

owners wish to create two parcels for residential use on each property.  

Council gave first reading to Bylaw 2020-16 to amend the Land Use Bylaw 2013-50 to allow for 

the creation of a new Direct Control Hutterian Brethren Church of Stoney Creek District on  

SE-21-58-11-W4, SW 22-58-11-W4, and Lot 1, Block 1, Plan 1525083.  

Mallaig Agricultural Society   Council passed a motion to provide a $20,500 grant to cover the 

Ag Society’s shortfall for their Community Facility Enhancement Program grant.  The shortfall is 

the result of fundraising events being cancelled due to COVID-19.   

Mutual Fire Aid Agreement with County of Vermilion River   Council approved the 
Agreement for a 5-year term effective January 1, 2020.  

St. Paul Animal Shelter   Council approved providing approximately five hours of dirt work for 
the parking lot at the Animal Shelter for an estimated cost of $1800. 

Use of old Lafond School Grounds and Ball Diamonds   Council passed a motion approving 
goats to graze on the grounds from June 25 to October 31, 2020 on a trial basis and subject to 
no objection(s) by the neighboring lot owners.  The owner of the goats will be responsible for 
ensuring that no County facilities on the site are damaged.  
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Street Lighting Request   Council approved three of four street light requests.  One street light 
each has been approved at Parkland Resort and Vincent Lake.  One street light of 14 requested 
will be installed at Lindbergh. The request at Stillwater was denied because there is a street 
light on the pole directly across the road of the requested location.  

Encroachment Agreement   Council made a motion to enter into an Encroachment Agreement 
with the landowner for the portion of a carport that encroaches on Lot 28ER, Block 1, Plan 
8021891.  The landowner will cover all costs associated with the encroachment agreement.  

Richland Road Paving Tender   The tender was awarded to Sandstar Construction Ltd. for 
$765,900. 

Letter of Support   Council approved the Safe Work Practices for Live Training and the 
COVID-19 Pre-Screening Tool for the St. Paul Fire Department, and a letter of support for the 
testing required for these courses.   

Additional Information:     

County Administration, Public Works and Elk Point FCSS Offices are scheduled to   

re-opening to the public on Monday, June 15   The County is working to ensure the safety of 

County employees and the public who enter the offices.  Tempered glass has been installed at 

the reception areas, visitors to the offices will be required to social distance, and a limited 

number of visitors will be allowed in the public areas. Please enter the Administration Building 

by the north doors (49 avenue) and exit by the back doors to the parking lot.  Accommodation 

will be made for individuals with limited mobility.  

Tax Notices   Taxes remain due and payable on or before June 30, 2020 but late penalties will 

be applied on October 1, 2020 rather than July 1.  This change is for 2020 only.  Payment 

options are indicated with your tax notice or see the County’s website under ‘Payment Options’.  

For more information contact: 

Sheila Kitz, CAO, County of St. Paul 
at 780-645-3301, ext. 1208 

 
 

 


